
Town of Randolph 
OFFICE OF THE SELECTMEN 

 
 

MINUTES OF MEETING – May 27, 2019 
  

 
Members Present:    Michele Cormier, John Turner, Lauren Bradley 

Linda Dupont 
The meeting began at 7:00 PM  
The minutes of May 13, 2019 were approved and assigned.  
Vouchers were reviewed and signed. 
 
 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
 
DISCUSSION ITEMS AND MOTIONS: 
 
There have been several complaints regarding dogs running in the road not under the control of 
their owners.  Lauren Bradley will write a request that residents be considerate of their neighbors 
and have their pets under control at all times.  This notice will be laminated and posted. 
 
There was also a complaint of property owners placing their trash out too early for pick up.  
Trash is picked up every Tuesday and should not be put out before 7AM on Tuesday.  Animals 
rip through the trash and the wind takes it into neighboring yards. 
 
Michele Cormier asked John Turner to communicate with Kevin Rousseau regarding the status 
of street sweeping and the grading of the dirt roads in town.  Michele also asked about the status 
of the damage to one of the resident’s walls Kevin was looking into. 
 
Not all board members are able to make the June 14th meeting with Erin Darrow of Right-Angle 
Engineering on the status of Durand Road.  Lauren Bradley will contact Erin Darrow to see if 
there is a more suitable date for all to attend. 
 
School Board has not met since a letter was sent to them regarding the school bus.  Their next 
meeting is scheduled for June 5, 2019. 
 
A bid was received to repair the damage to the Municipal Building and a separate bid to correct 
the problems in the training room.  The board decided to wait until the end of the month to re-
view the bids. 
 
Linda spoke to the board regarding the three lot line adjustments granted by the Planning Board.  
Paperwork work has not been turned into the office regarding these lot line adjustment and they 
cannot be adjusted in the assessing system without proper documentation.  It has been past policy 

Approved 



that upon approval the paperwork is given to the assessing office for processing and billing of 
any outstanding charges accumulated by the adjustment.  Then the adjustments can be made in 
the assessing program.  The town has about $200.00 of charges paid by the town that needs to be 
compensated.   
 
John Turner moved to adjourn at 7:35 PM. 

Randolph Board of Selectmen 
 
_____________________________  _____________________________ 
Michele Cormier, Co-Chairman  John Turner, Selectmen 
 
_____________________________  _____________________________ 
Lauren Bradley, Co-Chairman  Linda Dupont, Assistant to the Selectmen 
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